Tri County Rural Water and Sewer Association
Lead Service Mapping Narrative

Buildings in Ohio built prior to 1998 or that use plumbing material or solder manufactured before 1998
may have materials with greater than 8% lead and are at a higher risk of contributing lead to the
drinking water than materials manufactured after 1998. In addition, buildings built and plumbing
materials manufactured after 2014 required to have less than 0.25% lead by weight and have the lowest
risk for contributing lead to the drinking water. It should be noted however that, although prohibited,
some use of leaded solder or leaded components may have occurred after the prohibitions became
effective.

Tri County Rural Water and Sewer Association started distribution in 1994. We use multiple line sizes
and types to deliver water to our customers.

Tri County Rural Water and Sewer Association water main lines consist of 10% Ductile iron, 90% PVC
and HDPE {High Density Poly Ethylene}. No materials that we install on our water mains contain
lead. Tri County Rural Water and Sewer Association's service lines from meter set to individual
household is at customer discretion.

Tri County Rural Water and Sewer Association tests for lead and copper in the water from Tier 1
houses that are dwellings built before 1986 that would have the best chance to have any plumbing and
fixtures with lead content. Test sites vary due to the age and geographic area of our water distribution
system. Tri County Rural Water and Sewer Association is currently and has for many years treated our
water distribution system with Phosphate as a prevention to coat the lines from lead absorption into the
water. We sample according to the EPA regulations and all sample results return within guidelines. The
results of these tests are available by requesting a Consumer Confidence Report from Tri County Rural
Water and Sewer Association Office.

To find out the age of the customers home tax maps as a reference for when the dwelling was built can
be found at your local county office in which the dwelling is located. Of the houses constructed prior to
the 1998 low lead law was put into place may have solder and fixtures that contain lead. Tri County
Rural Water after the 1998 law is unsure at the amount of homes that may contain lead or solder. Tri
County Rural Water has no jurisdiction over interior plumbing but wants to inform them of the
possibility of lead dangers but we cannot enforce them to change their interior plumbing.

Tri County Rural Water and Sewer Association is not responsible for the customers water lines from the
shut off to the inside of the home.
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